REGULAR MEETING

MAY 29, 2012

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on May 29, 2012.  Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners M. Hennessy, P. Hubbard, J. Merrill, J. Gilbert, and City Clerk M. Holmes. 

MINUTES


Motion was made by J. Gilbert and seconded by J. Merrill that the minutes of the previous regular meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Hennessy, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by P. Hubbard that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	10
	5/29/12
	$52,267.83

	Sewer Claims on
	10
	          5/29/12
	$17,821.06

	P&L Claims on
	10
	5/29/12
	$4,154.42

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	            10
	5/29/12
	$3,850.00


AYES:  Hennessy, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall
BETSINGER ROAD PROJECT


M. Holmes reported that the bid specs were almost complete and asked for authorization to go out to bid.  Motion was made by J. Gilbert and seconded by J. Merrill to authorize the city to advertise for bids for the Betsinger Road project and allow the City Manager to finalize the bid date and time.

AYES:  Hennessy, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall

AUCTIONS INTERNATIONAL RESULTS


M. Holmes reported that the following high bids were received for the reauthorized surplus equipment: 


Lot #5 – 13 MSA Air Packs

$267.00
Akazzman


Lot #7 – 3 Hanger Brackets

$  13.00
Tattan


Lot #8 – 4 MSA Air Packs

$107.05
Akazzman


Lot #11 – MSA Air Pack Parts
$  58.00
Akazzman


Lot #15 – Survivair Water Vacuum
$  51.00
Akazzman


Lot #16 – 30 MSA SCBA Bottles
$210.00
Akazzman


Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by M. Hennessy to accept the high bids for the surplus equipment.

AYES:  Hennessy, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall

SALARY SCHEDULE ADJUSTMENT – P & L SUPERINTENDENT


M. Holmes distributed a copy of a new proposed step salary schedule for the Power & Light Superintendent.  This was presented in light of the current Superintendent, Warren Planck’s pending retirement (6/30/12).  The new schedule reflects upon the Superintendent’s job duties and qualifications that have been relaxed since an Engineering degree was required for the previous salary schedule.  The new schedule is as follows and will go into effect July 1, 2012:

Supt. P & L

Step 1
   $64,999





Step 2
     65,486





Step 3
     66,189





Step 4       66,781





Step 5
     67,374




Step 6
    67,972




Step 7
    68,566





Step 8     69,162





Step 9     69,753

UNSAFE BUILDING – E. CAMPBELL AVE.


M. Holmes reported that Joyce Grobb the property owner unfortunately has passed away. In light of that unfortunate event, he asked the commission to consider a two week extension until June 11, 2012 with which Jamie Grobb (Joyce’s son) had to comply with the property citation.  Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by P. Hubbard that Jamie Grobb be granted a two week extension (until June 11) with which to comply with the previous requirement as established at the previous commission meeting of May 14, 2012.

AYES:  Hennessy, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall

Motion was made by J. Merrill seconded by M. Hennessy to adjourn.

AYES:  Hennessy, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall



Michael  Holmes




City Clerk

